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MACON COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

JOINT MEETING WITH THE 
MACON COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION 

Special Meeting 
December 21, 2022 

Chairman Higdon called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. as provided for in the 
Notice of Special Meeting of the Macon County Board of Commissioners and the 
Macon County Board of Education, a copy of which is attached [Attachment 1] 
and hereby made a part of these minutes. Commissioners Paul Higdon, Josh 
Young, Gary Shields, Danny Antoine, John Shearl, County Manager Derek 
Roland, Finance Director Lori Hall, Deputy Clerk Mike Decker, Macon County 
School Board Members Jim Breedlove, Hilary Wilkes, Stephanie Laseter, Diedre 
Breeden, Superintendent Dr. Chris Baldwin, members of the new media and 
members of the general public were present. 

Chairman Higdon welcomed everyone in attendance and asked members of both 
boards to introduce themselves. 

PUBLIC COMMENT: Mark Sutton spoke in support of a new Franklin High 
School and identified some of the ADA (Americans with Disabilities Act) 
concerns that he has experienced at the current facility. John Deville spoke in 
support of a new Franklin High School on the current property, continuation of 
the current faculty and staff committee, and support of Commissioner Shields 
remaining as the liaison. John Mira-Knippel spoke in support of a new 

Franklin High School with an increase in vocational opportunities for students 
and improved facilities, which will help in the recruitment of workforce and the 
working-age population, which will then help to support the local economy and 
keep businesses operating. Melissa Faetz spoke about the challenges her child 
has navigating the current Franklin High School campus and the safety issues 

that have been identified. She stated there is a lack of equitable education for 
those with physical disabilities and said she had contacted disability rights 
requesting assistance with pursuing any legal avenues necessary to ensure 
these issues are addressed. Danny Prince shared a quote from George 
Washington and encouraged the boards to be transparent as they make policies. 
Richard Lightener spoke in support of responsible planning and spending. He 
encouraged board members to maintain what we build, do it correctly, budget 
accordingly and decrease wasteful spending. 
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